
 

 

 

Secretariat of the Interagency Working Group 

 For introduction of Technology “Single Window – Local Solution”  

 
N 303 dd 29.04.2014 

 

To: A. P. Yatseniuk, 

       Prime Minister of Ukraine 

 
Re: the results of the 13

th
 Meeting of the Interagency Working Group: 

 
Dear Arsenii Petrovych, 

As previously reported, in Ukraine within two years the realization of the pilot project on 

implementation of the "Single window - local solution" in the area of the southern customs and ports 

of Odessa region is going on. The progress of the project was repeatedly recognized as successful by 

both Ukrainian and foreign observers. 

To adequately support its holding on the principle of public-private partnership an Interagency 

working group (IWG), composed of representatives of several ministries and departments of Ukraine 

and the business community was created. The project initiator - Ukrainian national Committee of 

International chamber of Commerce (ICC Ukraine), undertook the Secretariat functions. 

April 15, 2014 was held the 13th meeting of IWG (minutes attached), where, given the complexity 

for Ukraine's economic situation, stood up, among other things, the question of establishing a 

National strategy for the simplification of international trade procedures and logistics.  

For its proper development and implementation, it is imperative to convey to managers 

understanding of involved government agencies, the importance of easiness of doing business for 

overcoming the crisis, as well as the need for systematic directions of joint efforts to achieve a 

positive result.  

In view of the above, please give appropriate instructions to the heads of ministries and agencies - 

members of the IWG on ensuring the implementation of decisions of the 13th meeting of the IWG, 

primarily those that are aimed at mitigating the negative impact of the crisis on the economy of 

Ukraine. 

Taking this opportunity, we express our readiness to cooperate in rebuilding our country. 

 Please find attached an enclosure on _____ pages. 

            

Truly yours, 

_________________  

V. I. Schelkunov, 

Deputy Head, 

Interagency Working Group, 

President, 

ICC Ukraine, 

Adviser of Deputy Head 

of  Supreme Rada of Ukraine 


